
Pott Shrigley Church School 
                        Church of England Aided Primary 
 

 

‘Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each 
other, just as in Christ, God forgave you” 

 
HEADS UP 

Dear parents 

Only one week of home-schooling left for some of you! We are really 

excited to be welcoming all the children back to school on the 8th March 

and hope that we all remain safe and well learning together. I have 

adjusted our COVID risk assessment in line with government advice and 

all the measures of control necessary are in place to stop the spread of 

the virus as far as possible. 

These include: 

 Frequent handwashing for at least 20 seconds by all children, staff 

and visitors. 

 Use of a catch it, bin, it, kill it approach. 

 Wearing of masks – staff in corridors, parents at drop off and 

collection, visiting contractors/workmen. 

 Social distancing between staff. 

 Staff doing a lateral flow test twice weekly 

 Children all facing the same way in class and at lunchtimes. 

 High level of ventilation in all classrooms, office and staff room. 

 Frequent cleaning of whole school and high traffic areas during the 

day. 

 Reduced amount of equipment shared between children. 

 Staggered drop off and pick up times. 

8.50 Reception (plus siblings) 

8.55 Key stage 1 

9.00 Key stage 2  

 

3.15 Reception (plus siblings) 

3.20 Key stage 1 

3.25 Key stage 2 

 

If you, your child or anyone in your family does not feel well then 

please do not come to school, stay at home and book a test if you 

have coronavirus symptoms. https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19


Further information can be found on our coronavirus section of the 

website http://www.pottshrigleycs.co.uk/page/covid--19-response/81008. 

For you and your children, the routines in school are the same as during 

the autumn term. We will continue with yoga on Wednesdays, PE on 

Thursdays and Forest Schools on Fridays. Kickstart Multi Sports Club 

restarts on Thursday 11th March at 3.30pm - you should have received 

details in an email yesterday. 

Kind Regards 

Joanne Bromley 

Head Teacher 

 

http://www.pottshrigleycs.co.uk/page/covid--19-response/81008

